
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Town Council of the Town of Mammoth Lakes will conduct 
a public hearing on Wednesday March 16, 2022, beginning at 4:00 p.m., or as soon thereafter 
as the matter may be heard at the Town Council Chambers, Suite Z within the Minaret 
Village Shopping Center, 437 Old Mammoth Road in order to accept comments on 
establishing Underground Utility District No. 2022-01 of the Town of Mammoth Lakes, County of 
Mono, State of California. 
 
The Town Council will consider adopting a resolution to declare its intention to establish an 
undergrounding utility district. The proposed district would encompass the area contiguous with 
Laurel Mountain Road between Main Street (SR203) and Tavern Road, inclusive of Tavern 
Road approximately 100’ east and west of the intersection of Laurel Mountain Road. 
 

 
 
Persons interested in the Underground Utility District No. 2022-01 may appear at the public 
hearing in order to make their comments known.  At the hearing, the testimony of all interested 
persons for or against the establishment of the undergrounding utility district will be heard.  
 
If you are unable to attend the public hearing, you may direct written comments to Jamie Gray, 
Town Clerk, jgray@townofmammothlakes.ca.gov 437 Old Mammoth Road Mammoth Lakes CA 
93546.   
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If you plan on attending the public hearing and need a special accommodation because of a 
sensory or mobility impairment/disability, or have a need for an interpreter, please contact Jamie 
Gray, Town Clerk, at 760-965-3602, jgray@townofmammothlakes.ca.gov 72 hours in advance 
of the hearing to arrange for those accommodations to be made. 
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